SOLIHULL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL

The Metropolitan Borough of Solihull
(Jacobean Lane and Lady Byron Lane, Knowle) (No Parking Zone) Order 2022

Statement of Reasons

Jacobean Lane is a local distributor road in Knowle. The Old Silhillians Rugby Football Club is
situated beside the lane.

Visitors and spectators to the rugby matches on Sundays park on Jacobean Lane.

The parking is creating an obstruction and impeding the free flow of traffic. It is proposed to introduce
a “No parking zone” which prohibits parking on Jacobean Lane, Lady Byron Lane (part), Minster
Close & Queen Eleanors Drive between 8.30am and Noon on Sundays.

The parking restriction is being introduced on Lady Byron Lane (part), Minster Close & Queen
Eleanors Drive to prevent vehicle parking being displaced on to these roads following its prohibition
on Jacobean Lane.

It is recommended that the traffic order be advertised as indicated on drawing no.’s 8995, 8995/1,
8995/2, 8995/3 & 8995/4.

The local Ward Members are aware of the intention of officers to advertise the scheme these roads.

PAUL TOVEY

Head of Highway Management
Solihull Metropolitan Borough Council
Manor Square, Solihull, B91 3QB
tro@solihull.gov.uk
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